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Homeowners Challenge Bailed Out Lenders for 
Not Modifying Mortgages for Struggling Homeowners
Consumer Groups Lay Out Proposals to Increase Number of 

Loan Modifications While Lenders Meet with Treasury Officials

WASHINGTON – Today, homeowners who continue to face obstacles in working with their lenders to modify their mortgages called on the Treasury to make specific changes to the Administration’s Home Affordable Modification Program that would help millions of families remain in their homes.

The event, organized by Americans for Financial Reform and their coalition partners, Association of Community Organizations for Reform Now (ACORN) and PICO National Network, featured testimony from homeowners whose lenders continue to drag their feet in performing loan modifications, despite the Administration’s plan that began in March.

Domingo Delgadillo, an accountant from Antioch, CA and member of PICO who is paying over 60% of his income on his mortgage, shared his frustrations working with Wachovia.  “When I called Wachovia in July to request a loan modification, I was told that they still had not implemented their program,” said Delgadillo, who recently had to borrow against his life insurance to remain current on his mortgage. “I do not understand how it possible that Wachovia has not yet implemented their program; they received the government’s money and the guidelines for the program in March.”  

Jean Andre Sassine, from Queens, NY went to ACORN earlier this year to get help in negotiating with Chase after losing his job.  “We got a plan together to submit to the bank.  We had to cut down my budget and get rid of cell phones, and that was the easy part. The hard part has been getting Chase to finalize,” said Sassine.  “Working with the bank is hard. You’re late with a payment, so they call. But when I say ‘what about modifying my loan’ they can’t find the right person in the right department to even take my application.” 

While Treasury Secretary Geithner and Housing Secretary Donovan met with TARP recipients just blocks away to discuss the industry’s slow pace of loan modifications, homeowners and grassroots community leaders outlined specific proposals to increase the number of loan modifications, including: 
· Suspending all foreclosure proceedings until it can be determined whether a homeowner is eligible for a HAMP loan modification

· Pressing servicers to speed up the pace of modifications by adding trained staff and working more closely with non-profit HUD approved loan counselors;  

· Requiring that homeowners who do not get a modification be told the specific reason for their denial, as well as giving homeowners the right to appeal to a forum outside the servicer; 

· And adjusting the program to account for rising unemployment and falling property values, including creating stronger incentives for servicers to offer homeowners principal reductions.

Heather Booth, Director of Americans for Financial Reform – a new coalition formed to fight for real financial reforms – said, “Lenders and servicers continue to stand in the way of stemming the foreclosure crisis and stabilizing neighborhoods. The proposals we lay out today would not only help millions of families remain in their homes, they would also help stabilize hard-hit communities and put the housing market on a path to recovery.”
For more information on Americans for Financial Reform, visit: http://ourfinancialsecurity.org/
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